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With the increased seriousness of the avocado root rot problem in California a 
concerted effort is being made to find a rootstock resistant to Phytophthora 
cinnamomi. A number of additional collection have been made in recent years in the 
search for a resistant rootstock and for breeding material (1, 2, 3). 
These materials have been tested for resistance to Phytophthora cinnamomi, on the 
Riverside campus. Results of these tests, together with earlier tests of other species (4) 
are presented below. Tests for compatibility of the various species with avocado have 
been conducted on the Los Angeles campus; results of these trials are presented in 
another paper in this Yearbook by Frolich, Schroeder, and Zentmyer. 
Tests for resistance have been carried out in soil and in nutrient solution in the 
greenhouses at Riverside. A number of the collections showing resistance in 
greenhouse tests have been tested further in field plantings, with comparable results to 
date. 
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